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STAFF ANALYSIS AND REPORT 

 

 

To:   City of Stone Mountain Planning Commission   

 

From:  Richard Edwards, AICP 

 

Subject:  Renaming of Warnoll Street to Reverend John C Terrell Street 

 

Date:  April 1, 2025 

 

Purpose:  

 

The purpose of this staff report and analysis to the presented street renaming of Warnoll Street to 

Reverend John C Terrell Street.  

 

Background:  

 

This is a recommendation that came from a consensus of City Council at the end of 2024. This 

proposed street name change would honor Reverend Terrell in the Shermantown Community. 

This proposal would affect six (property owners), see map and list below. 

 

Sec. 25-2 of the Zoning Code requires a public hearing be held for the renaming of city streets. A 

public notice is required to be published in the newspaper having local circulation at least fifteen 

(15), but not more than forty-five (45) days, prior to the hearing date.  

 

DeKalb County GIS has approved and reserved the street name for the City of Stone Mountain, 

as of March 19, 2025. 

 

 



 

 
 

• 5462 Warnoll Street – John C Terrell Jr 

• 5466 Warnoll Street – Nelson Mosley 

• 5470 Warnoll Street – Carole Smith Campbell  

• 5479 Warnoll Street - Ebenezer Missionary Baptist  

• 5483 Warnoll Street - Ebenezer Missionary Baptist 

• 5487 Warnoll Street - Ebenezer Missionary Baptist 


